
Prairie/NWT Regional Policy on the allocation of PIPSC AGM delegate seats 

The purpose of this policy is to clarify how PIPSC AGM delegate seats allocated to the Prairie/NWT 

Region will be allocated. 

1)​ Every member of the Regional Executive, except the Regional Director, will receive a delegate 

seat. 

2)​ Every Branch will receive a delegate seat per a resolution made at the 2013 Prairie/NWT 

Regional Council. 

3)​ The delegate seats remaining will be allocated to Winnipeg, Edmonton, Calgary, Saskatoon and 

Regina (large branches) based on population. 

4)​ If the remaining branches are unable to the fill their delegate seat(s) by the date set by the 

Regional Director, that seat(s) will be given to a large branch based on a rotation. If the Secretary 

and/or the Treasurer of the Regional Executive are from a large branch, those corresponding 

large branch(s) will not be part of the rotation.   

References: PIPSC Bylaw 13.2.6.3 

 

Approved at the Regional Executive meeting on September 26, 2024 


